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INTRODUCTION. The previous studies of light-colored 
particles in the Luna 16 soil show that they may be 
characterized as ANT-suite lithic fragments 11-33. The quantity 
of particles described weren't enough to answer the question 
about the most abundant rock type in this region. At the same 
time the Apollo 15 highland rock types found in regolith 
breccias and soil show large diversity C4,51. Taking into 
consideration this fact 95 light-colored particles of the Luna 
16 soil were studied to receive their descriptions and to 
compare with those of Luna 20 mission. 

SAMPLE SELECTION. P1-rich fragments colored in white, 
light-grey, grey were hand-picked in fines fraction (200-450p) 
of soil samples 1635 and 1639. The highland component in soil 
sample 1635 is present as ( %  ; N) 1. fine-grained lithic rock 
(44; 137); 2. glass and aphanitic fragments (34.9; 109); 3. 
homogeneous glasses (19.2; 60); 4. light-colored breccias (1.9; 
6) 

LITHIC FRAGMENTS. 40 highland lithic particles were studied 
using opticmicroscopy, EPMA and SEM. Based on modal dates and 
chemistry compositions of minerals all particles were divided 
into three groups by classification of ANT-plutonic suite C61: 
anorthosites (7), noritic and troctolitic anorthosites (13), 
anorthositic norites and troctolites (20). Spinel-troctolites 
(2), K-rich norites (3), KitEEP-basalt (1) were also defined in 
the last group. Most rock structures are shocked or poikilitic. 
Separate grains of PL and 01 in the structures have wavy or 
mosaic extinction, some grains of Px retaine twiming. 

CHEMISTRY OF MINERALS. Anorthosites and gabbro-anorthosites 
consist of P1 (An 92-97 mol%), rare Pig, Aug (Fig.1; 1) and 01 
(Fo 50-70 mol%). Noritic and troctolitic anorthosites have more 
variable composition of their minerals: Px (Opx, Pig, Aug) 
(Fig.1; 2, 4); 01 (Fo 44-85 mol%); P1 (An 90-95 mol%). Chemistry 
composition of the same minerals in the anorthositic norites and 
troctolites is more constant: P1 (An 90-95 mol%), 01 (Fo 70-80 
mol%), Px (Hyp, Pig) (Fig.1, 3, 5). Xenomorphic orthoclase 
occurs in three particles of norites (An 2-4.5 Ab 12.7-18.9 Or 
76.6-85.1) .(Fig.l; 6). The content of Ort and silica is about 
2-10 vol% that rs characteristic to K-rich norites. Chemistry 
compositions of minerals from Spn-troctolites are similar those 
from Spn-troctolites of Luna 20 C6,71 (01 - Fo 91-93 mol%; P1 - 
An 94-98 mol%, Mg-rich Spn . Fine-grained fragment consists 
(vo1.X) of: P1 (49.6; An 82-88 mol%), Hyp (42; Wo3.4En6MFs 3 d . P )  
(Fig.1; 71, Ilm (4.1; to 5 % MgO), Whit1 !2.7), silica (1.6). 
WhTtlockite (Ca 2.33 Mg 0.25 Fe 0.06 P 2.13 0 8) enriched in 
Y203 (2.07%), Ce203 (1.89%), Nd203 (1.02%), Pr203 (0.52%), Sm203 
(0.31%). Mineralogical data suggest that the particle resembles 
KREEP-basalts C51. 

GLASS PARTICLES (45) are enriched of P1 component-Their 
bulk composition is 22-31 X A1203; 3-8.5 % FeO; 2.3-9.7% MgO; 
0.02-0.54 % TiO2. Most of them are intermediate between. noritic 
anorthosites and VHA-basalts. A lot of glasses, contain small 
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iron-spherules with 4.2-18.2 at.% Ni, to 1.5 at.% Co. These 
fragments may be described as impact. glasses C81. 

DISCUSSION. The lithic fragments of the Luna 16 soil 
examined are members of ANT-suite and similar to highland Luna 
20 rocks. The ANT-rocks belong to ferroan (anorthosites, noritic 
anorthosites, gabbro-anorthosites) and magnesian suite 
(Spn-troctolite, anorthositic troctolites and norites) (Fig.2). 
Their modal composition suggests that anorthositic norites and 
troctolites are predominant rock type as in the Luna 20 soil 
C61. It's argued that ANT-suite rocks were transported from the 
Apollonium highland region. It should be noted that 
KREEP-basalts and K-rich norites hadn't been founed e~rlier in 
the Luna 16 C1-31 and Luna 20 soil [6,73. We believe that these 
exotic particles are the fragments from the remote other 
regions. - 
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